The City Council of Elk Horn met in special session on Thursday January 19th, 2023, at 5:30 PM at City Hall with the following members present: Mayor Hansen; Councilmen D. Petersen, Teegerstrom, Hogberg and K. Petersen; Absent Fredericksen. Also in attendance was City Clerk Chelsee Jacobsen, Clint Fichter, Adam McCall, Jeff Nelson, Molly & Terry Robertson, 

Mayor Hansen called the meeting to order at 5:30PM
D. Petersen moved, seconded by Teegerstrom to approve the agenda as presented. Ayes: 4, motion carried. 
Council discussed a new starting wage for the lifeguards for the upcoming season. Teegerstrom moved, seconded by Hogberg to approve $11.00 for new lifeguards and returning lifeguards get a .50 cent increase. Council voted 4-0 to approve paying for the lifeguard class reimbursement at the end of the season. Ayes: 4, motion carried. 
Budgets were discussed with Departments – Clint advised to think of future projects for tax increment financing to be applied to. Max Tax Levy Hearing set for February 6th at 6:00PM. 
K. Petersen moved seconded by Hogberg to approve the Paramedic Contract with Adam J. McCall. Adam is now under a 5-year contract with the City. Ayes: 4, motion carried. 
Hogberg moved, seconded by D. Petersen to adjourn at 6:30PM. Ayes: 4, motion carried. 

________________________________                                       ___________________________________
Keli Hansen, Mayor                                                                           Chelsee Jacobsen, City Clerk

